 irst Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, November 20, 2016

FUUSM RE building - parlor

Attending: George Banziger, Cindy Taylor, Chris and Kelcey Jacobs, Andrew Clovis, Dawn Hewitt, Debra Miller, Roger Kalter, Jim Grecni, Adeline Bailey and Ralph Oleander.

Agenda

Minutes of the October meeting were approved.

Just Dinner - At the Service Auction, the Just Dinner was sold for $15 per person. As of November 20, there were 10 to 15 people that had signed up for the February 19, 2017, dinner. There may be more people that will "purchase" a seat.

Report on FUUSM solar panels project - George Banziger reported that the panels were officially energized on November 5. Currently they are generating 40 kWh per day, even in November. They should have a much higher capacity during the summer. There is a lot of interest in adding to the solar array, and George reported that there is an anonymous gift of $10,000. George wanted to make the solar project a matching program but there is not enough room on the roof for another $20,000 worth of panels (each panel costs approximately $1,000), so George is recommending that we change the solar program to a renewable energy program. The goal is put as many panels on the roof as possible and to run conduit from the sanctuary to the RE building, so the solar array can provide power to both buildings.

Exterior Christmas Decorations - The Men's group discussed the outside decorations at the November meeting. They discussed scaling back the greenery and to put LED lights on fence, with a timer that will allow the lights to be on from 5 to 10 p.m. Gary Hamilton donated money to purchase the lights. It was also discussed that we have gotten greenery from Ron Rees' farm for many years and that we don't want to "thin out" his pine grove too much. It also takes about 3 truckloads of greenery for the sanctuary fence and by cutting back on the greenery we are also reducing pollution from vehicle use. George has written a press release stating that we will be more environmentally friendly this year, since the lights are powered by solar energy. Especially since we have a high-visibility location downtown, we want to set an example. 

Sanctuary Windows - Dawn reported that there are air leaks around most of the windows in the sanctuary. She has list of the leaky windows. George said Buildings and Grounds would be the lead on that, and that we can work with them. 

Fracking in Wayne National Forest - Dawn mentioned that the Ohio Environmental Council is circulating a Petition to stop fracking in the WNF. Dawn suggests individuals joining the Ohio Environmental Council.

Carpooling from southern Parkersburg - Dawn suggested that people that live in Parkersburg carpool to FUUSM to reduce the environmental impact from driving. This has come up before. Adeline said that we could put an announcement in the Confluence. Dawn said she would coordinate the carpooling. Some people don't drive in evening, so we lose some people due to this. Some people that don't or can't drive may be embarrassed, so having one person coordinate the carpooling would help keep people from feeling embarrassed. Even if we can reduce the number of cars by 1-2 cars it would be good.

MOVCA update - MOVCA is moving their meetings to a new location. They are moving to the First Christian Church, 1400 Washington Ave. in Parkersburg. The new location has good AV equipment. The church wants to be a community hub, so having MOVCA meet there fits in with their plans.

Kitchen Recycling - the people working in the kitchen need to know what and how to recycle. FUUSM members and friends can also benefit from increased recycling knowledge, so they know what and how to recycle at FUUSM and at the curb and at the Marietta recycling center. The Declutter Committee has been making things more orderly, so they are eliminating duplicates. Ralph mentioned that the kitchen recycling baskets are for kitchen operations, not for recycling from home, except for batteries, CDs etc. 

It was suggested that we start with putting information in the Confluence and give everyone a general list of what is recyclable, etc.

Right now, Mike and Roger are taking all the recyclable materials from the kitchen and delivering it to either the Marietta Recycling Center or to Roger's house, where it is set out for Rumpke curbside collection. Roger stated that because FUUSM is considered a commercial business, they would need to pay $35 per month for a 96-gallon recycling cart from Rumpke. Rumpke is collecting recyclables in Marietta "single-stream," which means that all the recycling is put into one container and not sorted. This makes it easier, but also tends to contaminate the recyclables (especially paper). Collecting materials "single stream" in the kitchen would make it easier for the kitchen workers, free up storage space in the kitchen, and save Mike and Roger from having to collect the recycling and take it to a recycling center. Ralph suggested that we look into getting a 96-gallon cart for FUUSM. Dawn will send a letter to the Board of Trustees, asking them to pay the $35 per month for the recycling cart.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:30 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Chris Jacobs, deputy scribe

